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As required by California Public Utilities Code (PUC) Section 8387, Section (b)(1), 
the original City of Azusa WMP approved on June 15, 2020 was reviewed to identify 
i) deficiencies based on metrics, ii) changes in conditions, iii) new prevention 
technology, and iv) changes in law, and no such deficiencies, changes in conditions 
or law, or new prevention technologies were identified or required. As such, no 
changes were made to the body of the WMP pursuant to this June 2021 update. 
However, the Statutory Compliance Matrix presented as Exhibit D was updated to 
provide uniform context as requested by the Wildfire Safety Advisory Board’s 2021 
Guidance Advisory Opinion. 


